St Luke's Catholic Primary School Newsletter 13th April 2018



Ordinary Time

We would like to welcome back all our families following the Easter break. We hope you all had an enjoyable time.

Following our 'Amazing Arts Week' we would like to extend an invitation to all our parents to attend our Gallery on Tuesday afternoon after school. We hope you are able to join us and celebrate the Arts with your child. Thank you to all staff for their enthusiasm and sharing of skills, moreover, thank you to Miss McVeigh for organising the whole event.

Our Year three Class will be celebrating their First Holy Communion on Saturday 16th June 2018. We have a parents meeting following 10 o'clock mass on Sunday 15thApril which will focus on your child's First Holy Communion Preparation. This is an important time for all the children and the expectation is that there should be regular attendance at mass. Please remember these children in your prayers.

E. Murtagh

Head teacher

PLEASE ENSURE YOUR CHILD HAS CREDIT ON THEIR LUNCH ACCOUNT BEFORE IT IS REQUIRED. THEY MUST HAVE CREDIT IN ADVANCE AND NOT FALL INTO ARREARS. THANK YOU.

Mobile Phones

There are a significant number of children bringing mobile phones to school. We can only accept the phones of those pupils who are walking to and from school. We kindly ask that parents encourage their children to leave their phones at home if not required for this purpose.

Please could we kindly remind parents that in order to make a prompt start to the school day, teachers can not stand and talk in the morning. If you have something urgent you need or would like to discuss, please leave details at the school office. Thank you.

Don't forget to regularly check our school calendar of events on our website.



Our **Facebook** page can be found by searching for @stlukesfrodsham, 'Like' or 'Follow' and turn on notifications to receive instant updates.



Menu Week - 1

St Luke's Pre School

Welcome back to all our pre-school children, we hope you all had a great Easter.

We have lots of exciting activities planned for the Summer Term including our Peter Rabbit topic. Watch this space for pictures and information of our activities.



Church Events

BINGO NIGHT: St. Luke's Church is organising a fun filled fundraising family event on Saturday 28th of April, after 6PM Mass in the Parish Centre. All funds raised will help buy a screen for the Centre. Food will be available: Cheese & Wine for adults, hotdogs and soft drinks for children. The cost of the tickets are £5 adults and £3 children. Please contact Ana Gasparini to purchase your tickets. Tea, Coffee & cakes will be sold during the evening. There will also be a raffle taking place – if you could please donate prizes for either the bingo game or the raffle, this will be appreciated. Likewise if you wish to donate a cake please see Ana. Limited places only!

INVITATION TO CHILDREN IN YEAR 5 AND 6: SHREWSBURY YOUTH MISSION TEAM COMING TO ST. LUKE'S CHURCH.

St. Luke's Parish is looking forward to meeting Dave Burke from the Youth Team who is going to Mass at St. Luke's Church on Sunday <u>6th of May, 10am</u>. He will be talking about their work and how the Church can set up a Youth Team. Please come along and bring all the young people in your family as this is a great opportunity for them. Refreshments to follow in the Parish Centre.

Attendance

There is no 100% attendance or 99% this week.

There were only two classes with no lates this week well done to Class 6 and Class 2

Attendance Lates

Class 3	95.5%	1
Class 6	93.6%	0
Reception	93%	2
Class 5	92.6%	2
Class 4	92.6%	5
Class 2	90.6%	0
Class 1	89%	3

St. Luke's Church invites all children up to Year 3 to join the Children's Liturgy at the Parish Centre on the first Sunday of the month at 10am. Parents with young children are welcome to stay too. This is an opportunity the Church is offering to help the children understand the Gospel at their level and participate in the Sunday Eucharist. Please spread the word and we are looking forward to seeing new children joining in!

St Luke's Little Tots Playgroup

When: Come and join us Wednesdays during term time 9:00-11.

Where: School Hall

Everyone is welcome. Snacks and drinks for children -Tea and coffee for parents Suggested donation of £1.

<u>Twitter Accounts</u> School Twitter feed: @stlukesfrodsham,

Reception: @FS2StLukesFrod

Year 1: @Y1StLukesFrod Year 2: @Y2StLukesFrod Year 3: @Y3StLukesFrod Year 4: @Y4StLukesFrod Year 5: @Y5StLukesFrod Year 6: @Y6StLukesFrod

Turn on notifications to receive instant updates.

Music group St Luke's Parish

The group plays the **second** Sunday of each month during the 10am Mass.

The rehearsals are every Wednesday 7.30-8 in St Luke's parish centre **except** the Wednesday immediately after playing.

Children (and adults) from St Luke's school are welcome to attend rehearsal and/or sing in Mass.